E&R 8516

	PAILTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN ST DENYS CHURCH AT 5.30PM ON 27 January 2023

Present:

Councillors:  Anthony Gillias (Chair - TG), Tina Simpson (Vice Chair -TS),   Kristian Shaw (KS)
David Towner (DT)


	In attendance:
Mrs L Bendall (Clerk/RFO to the Council) and four members of the public.
Ref

Action
1.01a.23
Chairman’s Welcome and Apologies for absence: The chairman welcomed all to the meeting.
2. 01a.23
White Lion – Appointment of Architects
TG explained that the purpose of this meeting was to consider the Architects for the White Lion and invited TS to present the position

a. TS explained that a detailed tender had been drawn up by our Project Management team and issued just before Christmas.   The response was very good with seven architectural practices submitting detailed tenders.   These were scored by the White Lion Working Group strictly in line with National Lottery Heritage Fund (NLHF) guidelines. The members of the WLWG and all councillors scored the 7 architects against the design brief. This was completed individually with no group discussion. Nicola Dwyer the project manager collated the scores, and the top 3 scoring firms were invited to interview . 
b. Each practice was allocated 15 minutes for a presentation and then were given 30 minutes for probing questions and answers.  The clerk observed all interviews to ensure governance was maintained with that each practice asked the same questions.
c. The practice that came out top on all factors was Burrell, Foley, Fisher - while they had not submitted the lowest bid, it was felt their pricing was more realistic in terms of the work to be undertaken.  They also demonstrated a far greater understanding of the project and the difficulties that were likely to be met and a genuine enthusiasm to solve these.  


d. TS proposed that Burrell Fisher Foley be recognised as the Preferred Bidders and subject to further discussions and approval from the NLHF be appointed as the project architects.  This was seconded by DT and approved by all councillors.

e.  TS then sought approval from the chairman to raise one further White Lion issue, which was granted.  She proposed that rather than use NLHF continency funding to cover the costs of the professional fund raiser (as discussed at the Parish Meeting on 23rd January 2023) the first two stages would be met entirely from the working group’s direct community fund raising.   This was seconded by TG and approved by all.
TS

TS

3.01a.23
Date of Next Meetings
· Confirmed as 27 February and then 27 March 2023, both in the Village Hall.



Meeting closed at 5.45pm
……………………………..                   





27 February 2023
Anthony Gillias

Chairman of Pailton Parish Council 
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